
From: Ethan Wyeld   
Sent: 03 June 2025 20:42 
To: Section 62A Applications Non Major 
<section62anonmajor@planninginspectorate.gov.uk> 
Subject: Planning application S62A/2025/0101, 7 Belvedere Road BS6 7JG 
 
Dear Sir/Madam 
I am writing to formally object to the proposed planning permission for the care home 
development at 7 Belvedere Road. As a resident  I and many 
others in the community have experienced ongoing disruptions caused by the existing 
care home facilities in our neighborhood. 
Since moving to Belvedere Road, we have noticed the development has led to 
significant traffic congestion, noise pollution, and a severe lack of available 
parking for residents and visitors. The frequent arrival of deliveries and ambulances 
has further compounded the problem, resulting in dangerous road conditions and 
accessibility issues for residents. 
On top of the traffic and parking issues, the existing development already causes large 
amounts of noise with workers coming and going, as well as care home residents’ 
windows being left open with incredibly loud tv’s playing. Not to mention the 
disruptions and constant noise that will be caused by the new development if it goes 
ahead. 
Given these concerns, I strongly urge the council to reject any further expansion or 
development that would worsen these existing problems. The infrastructure in our area 
is not suited to accommodate additional strain of increased traffic and deliveries. 
I trust the council will consider the impact on the local community and make a fair and 
reasonable decision in the interest of residents. 
 Yours Sincerely 
Ethan Wyeld  

 
 




